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We’re on the web:
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Officers

World President:

PDG Fred Brennen
brenecol@zoominternet.net
Vice President WOSM:
Michael Bradshaw
mbradtt@yahoo.com

Vice President WAGGGS:

Joie Hain
joiehain@greathomeloan.com

Editor: | have the honor and challenge of presenting Dr. Brenner, our new IFSR Presi-
dent to all of you. It is a challenge only because his list of outstanding achievement is
far too long to even begin to cover in the scope of this Newsletter. We will attach his

International Secretary: VITA for all of you who would like to digest what this man has accomplished in a long
Fred Gervat and incredibly distinguished life.
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:.rira\;frer_ma” com Herewith just a small portion of his life which truly gives meaning to “Service
Ralph Winter Above Self.” 1964 Pennsylvania State University, Ph.D, Zoology (Ecology). Certi-
rotaryrw@gmail.com fied as a Senior Ecologist, Wildlife Biologist, Wetland Scientist, and Environ-

mental Inspector. 1969 — Present, Full Professor of Biology, Grove City College;
President and Chief Scientist, Brenner’s Ecological Service; President and CEO
Urban Wetland Institute; Member of 25 Professional Societies, including Ameri-
can Association for the Advancement of Science and American Institute of Bio-
logical Science. He holds many honors including to name just a few: Who's Who
Among American’s Teachers, Who’s Who in the World, Who’s Who in Education,
Who’s Who in Religion, Outstanding Educators in America, Silver Beaver, St.

Executive Secretary: George Award, National Episcopal Church, Life Time Achievement Award, Fellow
Randy Seefeldt American Association for the Advancement of Science, James E West Fellow, and
ifsr@cox.net

Paul Harris Fellow (+9).

IFSR - Editorial Staff: Dr. Brenner is Past President of French Creek Council, BSA; Past President Na-
Editor, Steve Kes'e'r tional Association Academies of Science; Past District Govenor for Rotary District
kesmrg.roup@gma'l'con.‘ 7280; and Chairman for the American Association for the Advancement of Sci-
Asst Editor, Mark Francis . K . X .

mark francis@scouting.org ence. He is the author of over 200 professional publications and the Editor of 14
Asst Editor, Pam Blankenzee technical books. He is a private consultant on water quality, wetlands, reclama-
pblankenzee@ca.rr.com tion of devastated lands for individuals, engineering and legal firms and govern-

ment agencies.
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Just some of Dr. Brenner’s service and accomplishment In Scouting not already mentioned above are: Eagle Scout
and Vigil honor member of the Order of The Arrow and a Woodbadge course director. He has served on two Na-
tional Jamboree Staffs, many council positions including Council President. He also currently serves at the Execu-
tive level on his Council and at the Northeast Region, and at local and district level positions with Rotary. And fi-
nally now we can introduce Dr. Frederic J. Brenner, Ph.D as the new President of IFSR. Welcome Dr. Brenner.

IFSR Member Teaches Life Saving, Then:
New Providence Teen Rescues Drowning Father

Brian Urness, 15 year old Boy Scout of Troop 1 in New Providence, was awarded the Honor Medal from the Boy
Scouts of America for rescuing his father, Mark Urness, after he nearly drowned while vacationing in Michigan this
past August. Brian pulled his father to safety from the bottom of Lake Michigan — some 10-feet down —and swam
him back to shore.

“I've never been in a situation like this,” said Brian, who swam for years with the Summit Seals and is now a mem-
ber of the Crestview swim team. “I just reacted. | didn’t have time to think. | thought, ‘OK, Boy Scouts — just how
they taught me,” and mentally stayed strong.”

Perhaps, there are no coincidences. Just three days before embarking on vacation, Brian had completed the Life
Saving merit badge. His entire family credits his Boy Scout training in water life-saving techniques for saving his
father’s life. “It’s a wonderful story of a series of circumstances where a young man knew exactly what to do and
he did it,” said Hal Daume, of Berkeley Heights. Mr. Daume served as Brian’s Life Saving merit badge counselor
and went on to say, “This is what it’s all about: Go back to the Boy Scout motto — he was prepared.”

The Honor Medal is awarded when someone has demonstrated unusual heroism and skill in saving or attempting
to save a life at considerable risk to self. On the average about 30 of these awards are given annually across the
country. Brian was awarded the Honor Medal from the Boy Scouts of America. The Honor Medal is awarded
when someone has demonstrated unusual heroism and skill in saving or attempting to save a life at considerable
risk to self. On the average about 30 of these awards are given annually across the country. Scouting and Rotary
worldwide salute you Brian!

Editor’s note: this young man’s performance is refreshing and reminds us why we in Rotary are so passionate
about promoting, supporting, and participating in Scouting and Way To Go Hal!
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I'm happy to report that, in Rotary District 7510 (New Jersey counties of Hunterdon, Mercer, Middlesex, Somerset,
and Union), since July 2008 we have presented over 350 IFSR Certificates of Achievement to Eagle Scouts and Girl
Scout Gold Awards, and we expect to top 360 by June this year. Over two dozen of our clubs and nearly 60 Rotari-
ans have been directly involved in this initiative. (For any Rotary District Representative interested in starting up
this initiative, I'd be happy to provide the details of how we've made this a successful part of our "new genera-
tions" avenue.

Editors Note: This is more terrific work by Hal Daume showing just some of what we can actually do as Rotary to
support and promote Scouting and the relationship between our organizations. Where could we find better fu-
ture members of Rotary than these Scouts?! | have included Hal’s “how to” do this so many of you out there
that want to can simply follow the template he has set up, proven, and now is sharing with us.

Hal says: | started in the spring and summer of 2008 by meeting with key high-level people at the two BSA councils
that our district overlaps: Central New Jersey Council and Patriots' Path Council. Once | explained what we were
planning to do, | created a "Certificate Presentation Request" form that each council printed up and made available
at their service centers, and asked that these be promoted at monthly "roundtable" meetings of troop leaders. |
did the same with the Girl Scout councils. Next, | promoted the program at Rotary district events and also visited
some three dozen Rotary Clubs, making brief presentations of the program, explaining that their own Rotarians--
not me--would be making the presentations, and that this program would be funded completely by the district--it
would cost the clubs nothing to participate except for "manpower" to go out and visit Eagle Scout courts

of honor and Girl Scout Gold Award events.

Then, | bought several hundred IFSR Eagle and Gold Award certificates and a batch of certificate folders, and wrote
"scripts" for the presenters (attached), plus mailing envelopes (the four District Governors in office since July 2008
have very kindly provided annual budget line items to cover the ongoing materiel costs). | also wrote a "release"
that appeared in the July 2008 "TEAM Rotary" district newsletter, to alert clubs and Rotarians about this new initia-
tive (attached).

The request form (I've attached the one for Eagle) is filled out by the BSA or GSUSA troop and sent to me. On re-
ceipt, | contact the Rotary Club closest to the town in which the troop is located and alert them to the upcoming
event, requesting that they identify one of their members who will make the presentation (importantly, | rarely
make presentations myself--a secondary goal of this program is club-to-community outreach). Once identified, the
presenting Rotarian will receive a packet from me via mail. The packet will contain information on date, location,
and contact; the certificate in presentation folder (to be signed by the presenting Rotarian), and the script (which
can be used as written or as a "springboard" for extemporaneous remarks). | ask the presenters to try to obtain a
photo of the presentation, which is subsequently emailed to me for file and for further program promotion.
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The count has just exceeded 360, and some four dozen Rotarians have made these presentations, representing
over two dozen of the 42 clubs in our district. We've made presentations in all five of the New Jersey counties our
district covers. | sometimes receive feedback from presenters, one of which--from Victoria DeGuzman--1've at-
tached.

In some cases, we may not have a presenter, or the troop making the request is in a county outside our district's
boundaries. Instead of turning down a request like this, I'll mail a certificate and enclose a letter to the new Eagle
scout (attached). This, | believe, keeps the spirit of this program intact.

The only thing the district doesn't pay for is postage; it's simply too much of a nuisance to try to keep receipts for
this, so I've simply absorbed this expense personally. (Small price to pay for so many happy Rotarians...and
Scouts!) (For estimating purposes, the cost-per packet including postage is under $5.00-- A bargain, IMHO!)

Baylor University Research Finds Eagle Scouts Have Positive, Lasting

Influence on American Society— April 10, 2012

The attached article forwarded by our resident scholar, Bud, applies to Gold Award Girl Scouts, Commissioner's
Award Girl Guides, and Caballero ( Mexico) Fuji (Japan), BP and all other top Scout achievers

EAGLE SCOUTS

MERIT DEYOND THE BDADGE

"Merit Beyond the Badge" study by the Baylor Institute for Studies of Relig-
ion and Program for Prosocial Behavior

Nationwide study shows those who attain Scouting's highest rank en-
hance youth's values, ethics, decision making, relationships and personal
development

Follow us on Twitter: @BaylorUMediaCom

Media Contact: Lori Fogleman, (254) 710-6275

Waco,Texas (April 10, 2012)- One hundred years after Arthur Eldred of New York earned the first Eagle Scout
Award from the Boy Scouts of America, researchers with Baylor University's Institute for Studies of Religion (ISR)
and Program on Prosocial Behavior have released findings from a nationwide, scientific survey that demonstrates
the significant, positive impact Eagle Scouts have on society - from holding leadership positions in their workplace
and neighborhood to voting and volunteering to protecting the environment and being prepared for emergencies.

"There is no shortage of examples or anecdotal accounts that suggest Scouting produces better citizens, but now
there is scientific evidence to confirm the prosocial benefits of Scouting or earning the rank of Eagle Scout," said
the study's principal investigator, Byron R. Johnson, Ph.D., Distinguished Professor of the Social Sciences, director
of the Program on Prosocial Behavior and ISR co-director. "The central question of this study was to determine if
achieving the rank of Eagle Scout is associated with prosocial behavior and development of character that carries
over into young adulthood and beyond."

With funding from a major two-year research grant from the John Templeton Foundation, Baylor researchers
with ISR's Program on Prosocial Behavior partnered with the Gallup Organization to conduct a nationwide random
survey of 2,512 adult males. The full study - "Merit Beyond the Badge" - can be downloaded at
www.baylorisr.org.
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Editor: This Global BSA Newsletter is informative and also lists some wonderful opportunities for service and adventure to
Scouts and Scouters worldwide. Here is just a couple of the articles in their April 2012 Newsletter:

Greetings from Colombia,

Every opportunity is good for knowing new places, making new friends and sharing unforgettable experiences. We
invite you to visit the wonderful Colombian land and to enjoy the warmth of its people, to make a lot of friends
and live the best adventure in the JAMCAM. This will be held from 4th to 13th January 2013 in Bogota, Colombia.
It will be a pleasure for us to enjoy your company in these important interamerican events, where we will stretch
our hands and strengthen our bonds of friendship.

Everyone in our association is preparing an event that, without any doubt, will be unforgettable.
iWelcome to Colombia! You will be 2,600 meters closer to the stars...

JAVIER GONZALO PEREZ
National Chief Scout
Scout Association of Colombia

Fellow Scouters,

In 1920, just two years after the most terrible war the world had ever known, 8,000 Scouts from 34 countries came
together for the first world jamboree. At the closing ceremony, Scouting founder Robert Baden-Powell called on
participants to carry the spirit of the jamboree home “so that we may help to develop peace and happiness in the
world and goodwill among all Scouts.”

The Scouts of the world have been answering that call for more than 90 years.

Today, Scouts in dozens of countries are working for peace by solving conflicts in their schools, building links be-
tween divided communities, teaching their peers about health and wellness, and repairing environmental damage.
To recognize their efforts — and to inspire more young men and women to help Scouting create a better world — the
World Scout Committee has launched the Messengers of Peace initiative (MOP). The Boy Scouts of America is
proud to join this effort in 2012.

How can BSA units participate? All they have to do is go online and register the MOP-related community service
projects (including Eagle Scout projects) they undertake. Doing so adds pins to a global Messengers of Peace map,
which Scouts from around the world can click on to learn how their fellow Scouts are making a difference.

Scouts who complete MOP projects will be eligible for a special recognition: a ring patch that goes around the
World Crest. That patch will symbolize their participation in an ever-widening circle of Scouts who are not just visu-
alizing world peace but are helping to make it a reality.

The Scouts of the world have always been a powerful force for good. This initiative lets us celebrate what our
Scouts have already accomplished and inspire them to accomplish even more. Please join us as we work together
to create a better world.
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Dear International Scouters, you can subscribe to the Global BSA Newsletter that Mr. Phu Tran, our International
Executive at Irving , Texas, distributes from time to time by contacting us at the location below.

Intemational newsletter

Intermational Department

Boy Scouts of America

1325 West Walnut Hill Lane

P.O. Box 152079

Irving, Texas 75015-2079

Phone: 972-580-2401

Fax: 972-580-2413

Email: intemational@scouting.org
www.scouting.org/international

The Fellowship Advancer

***Note—"The Fellowship Advancer” is an attachment to this newsletter

To: All 2011-12 District Rotary Fellowships Chairs and Rotary Fellowships Officers
CC: 2011-12 Rotary Fellowships Committee
Dear Rotarian:

Greetings from Evanston! | am pleased to send you the latest issue of the Rotary Fellowships Committee's news-
letter, The Fellowship Advancer. This newsletter will be available in English only.

| encourage you to share The Fellowship Advancer with your District Governor, and to ask your club or district
Web master to post it on your club or district website. Not only is it a highly informative document for fellowship
members to stay up-to-date about the activities of their own fellowship, but it’s also a great way to encourage
other Rotarians to get involved.

Kind regards,

Beth

Beth Santos

Program Coordinator, Rotary Service
Rotary International

One Rotary Center
1560 Sherman Avenue
Evanston, IL 60201

847.866.3252
RotaryFellowships@Rotary.org
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Leadership 2012—2013

PRESIDENT * PDG Fred Brenner 724-458-2113 brenecol@zoominternet.net

Vice President WOSM *
Vice President WAGGS
International Secretary *

Treasurer *

International Commissioner *

Nominations Committee Chair *

Michael Bradshaw
Joie Hain

Fred Gervat

Ralph Winter

PDG Brian Thiessen
PDG Brian Thiessen

World/IAR Executive Secretary * Randy Seefeldt

Recognitions Committee Chair

Convention Chair

Jamboree Chair

Norlyn L (Bud) Allison
PDG Jack Young

lan Greig

Membership Development Chair Judy Garver

Archivist/Historian
Publications & Website Chair
Editor(Scouting Rotarian)
Assistant Editor

Webmaster

Webmaster

RIBI Chair *

RIBI Secretary

RIBI Treasurer

Thailand

India, Zone 4,5 & 6A

India

India, Zone 5A, District 3190
District 2110 Sicily

District 2240 Czech & Slovak
District 4170, Mexico
District 9125 Nigeria
Member at Large*

Member at Large*
ASIA/PACIFIC REGION
Chair

Japan

Chairman
Vice-Chair, S & C America*
Vice-Chair, English Carib*

Vice-Chair, Canada*

Dan Miller

Dan O'Brien

Steven Kesler

Mark Francis

Steve Henning

Noel Beard

Colin Jones

Michael Francis

Ken Scott

Jan Olav Aamlid
Chandrashekar Alilaghatta
Suraj Tamang

Sanghvi Surendra A Shah
Mario Cavallaro

Zdenek Michalek

Rafael Martinez

Adio Mohammad

PDG David Judge, MBE
PDG Harold Friend, MD

David Barton

Yoritake Matsudaira

770-855-7042
914.563.9170
732-738-4400
925-837-3355
925-837-3355
619-917-6338
281-334-5929
440-759-4000
813-908-7698
248-363-9588
859-269-7038
217-529-2727

512 650 6820
307-234-7329
610-987-6184
217-370-2145
44(0)1727 858038
44(0)1206 330286
44(0)1582 768597
+66 038 42 00 90
91-8182-255901

91 9243592002

+420 597 577 453
044 5514 00 15
23480 33144081
44(0)1206 799222
561-392-5919

Interamerican Region

mbradtt@yahoo.com

joiehain@greathomeloan.com

fgervat@gmail.com

rotaryrw@gmail.com

bdtalamo@pacbell.net

bdtalamo@pacbell.net

ifsr@cox.net
ifsrna@verizon.net
Jack1Villa@aol.com
ianscout@gmail.com

judygarver2000@yahoo.com

Dharlanm@aol.com

Daniel.obrien@scouting.org

keslergroup@gmail.com

mark.francis@scouting.org

rhodyman@earthlink.net
noel.beard@thebeardfamily.com
colinjonestoastmaster@hotmail.co.uk

francis@heathersett.fsnet.co.uk

kscott4tax@ntlworld.com

coin@loxinfo.co.th

shekarasc@gmail.com

suraj tam@yahoo.com

mahaveerauto@gmail.com
mc.cavallaro@gmail.com
ZMichalek@hmpartners.cz
rafaelrotarymexico@hotmail.com

adiomohammed@yahoo.com

david.a.judge@virgin.net

hfriendmd@gmail.com

southcon@iinet.net.au

bokin@scout.or.jp

Phil Pfeffer 615-429-4456
809-562-1551
242-393-5298

780-761-4312

phil@pfeffer.org

Luis Sabater |.sabater@codetel.net.do
John Phillpot

Ross Hallett

johnphillpot@hotmail.com

ross@hallettfinancial.ca
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Interamerican Region

Secretary/Treasurer* Marshall Hollis 601-837-1500 mehollis2@bellsouth.net

Member-at-Large*
Membership Committee Chair*
Nominating Committee

Zone and State Coordinator*
District Coordinator, NA*
World/IAR Executive Secretary
Section California

Section Southern California
Section Carolinas

Florida Section & Zone 34
Section lllinois

Section NJ, Zone 34

Section NJ, Zone 34

Section Ohio

Section Ohio

Section Pennsylvania

Section Texas

Section Virginia, Zone 12/13
Section California, Zone 25/26
Section NY, Zone 24/32
District 4170, Mexico

district 5000

District 5190

District 5280

District 5320

District 5330

Dsitrict 5360

District 5370

District 5420

District 5520
District 5580
District 5710
District 5770
District 5790
District 5890
District 6080

District 6150
District 6190
District 6220

Mike Birkholm
William Baker
Brian Russell
PDG Bob Preston
Ed Chapman
Randy Seefeldt

PDG Lane Calvert
Edwin Owens

Bill Litton

Dan O'Brien
Andrew Garlick
Goeffrey Garlick
PDG Jack Young
Larry Hodapp

Steve Henning
Norlyn L (Bud) Allison
Russ Lloyd

Brian Russell

PDG Joe Clark
Rafael Martinez

Dr. ROBERT M. SANTRY
Doug McDonald
John Jaacks
Howard Dutra

Matt Barth

Douglas MacDonald
Ross Hallett

Del Barney

Paul Rhien

Dan Eikenbery
Andrew Garlick

PDG Don Adkins
Christopher J. McLucas
James Fulton

PDG Glen Cameron

David Briscoe
Jerry L. Wall
PDG Richard Judy

626-445-4712
714-558-2547
562-493-3938

1-800-806-2267

913-997-0300
619-917-6338

714-546-8558
336-284-2053
407 708 7664
217-529-2727
212-632-2374
201-956-0152
440-759-4000
937-954-3381
610-987-6184
281-334-5929
540-972-1917
562-493-3938
(914) 233-3889

044 55 14 00 15

808-276-0835
530-632-6536
310-377-4857
714-525-5772

403--283-6844
780-914-7542
(435) 503-1745
505.503.2388
218-675-6183
913-651-6266
405-364-9043
(817) 874-4372
713-385-1891
417-337-0396

501-410-2400
318-348-8098
715-965-8417

mbirkholm@birkholmdirect.com

wbaker@lawbaker.com

brussel@blaircommercial.com

thecampdoctorinc@comcast.net

echapman@farmersagent.com

ifsr@cox.net

lanec@oclfl.org
ncebo2001@earthlink.net

sanfordrotary0809@gmail.com

Daniel.obrien@scouting.org

agarlick@wpp.com

geol223@gmail.com

jacklvilla@aol.com

lhodapp@who.rr.com

rhodyman@earthlink.net

ifsrna@verizon.net

rljbl@comcast.com

brussel@blaircommercial.com

joeclarkpdg7230@gmail.com

rafaelrotarymexico@hotmail.com
drrobert_santry@gmx.de

drmcdon@aol.com

jax8@cox.net
hdutra@roadrunner.com
mjbarth@charter.net

dmacdonald@scouts.ca

ross@hallettfinancial.ca

dbarney@co.wasatch.ut.us

prhien@bsamail.org
tenmile@tds.net
echapman@farmersagent.com
dadkins3@cox.net

chris.mclucas@yahoo.com
commissioner.jfulton@gmail.com

mgcameron@aol.com

dlbriscoe@ualr.edu
drjerrylwall@gmail.com

rjudymaga@gmail.com
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District 6490
District 6540
District 6760
District 6840
District 6880
District 6900
District 6900
District 6910
District 6920
District 6980
Dsitrict 6990
District 7210
District 7230
District 7250
District 7490
District 7490
District 7510
District 7530
District 7570
District 7600
District 7610
District 7630
District 7750 & 70
District 7910
District 7950

* Members Executive Committee

Interamerican Region

Dan O'Brien

Jim Welborne
Randy Worcester

J. Houston Costolo
PDG Robert Grant
Cam Sutherland
Cameron Sutherland
PDG Garland Moore
Sam Eskew

William Hayes
Steve Thacker
George Jennings
PDG Joe Clark
Rabbi Art Vernon

Gina Boesch

Andrew/Goeffrey Garlick

Hal Daume

Dr. William C. Kuryla
Rebecca Beamer
Bob Preston

Kim McLeland

Brad Lundberg

Rob Hanley

Joseph Pascarella

Sharon Johnson

PDG Dan Schulte
William Yarborough

217-529-2727
219-879-3584
913-302-2425
601-590-0540
251-943-7905
404-344-1067
404-344-1067

(770) 929-3281

352-365-2604

561-350-6282
8452275958

914-233-3889
516 489-7578
201-200-2060
212-632-2374
908-322-9726
304-372-3156
276-223-1234
804-320-5050
703-828-4652
410-490-8837
864.234.9470
781-718-3779

703-748-1717

daniel.obrien@scouting.org

Jim.Welborne@welborne.com

randywoo@aol.com

jhcostolo@att.com
granteagle2 @gulftel.com
cbsutherland@bellsouth.net
cbsutherland@bellsouth.net

garlandmoore@bellsouth.net
seskew@comcast.com
khayes7356@aol.com
gsthacker2 @hotmail.com
spfyh2000@yahoo.com
joeclarkpdg7230@gmail.com

jccrabbi@optonline.net

gina.boesch@gmail.com

agarlick@wpp.com

haldaume®@incg.org

wckuryla@frontier.com
rbeamer@wiredog.com
thecampdoctorinc@comcast.net
Kamcleland.ifsr@gmail.com
Brad@lundbergbuilders.com
Rob.Hanley@rmtinc.com
josephpascarella@gmail.com
jjsj3008 @cox.net

schultedks@sbcglobal.net
WGYARC@aol.com

A Call to Share

To all IFSR members, A CALL TO SHARE. We are always looking for stories describing how Rotary and Scouting work
together to positively impact the lives of youth. Please continue to send us your examples. Please share your stories
by sending them to our IFSR Newsletter editor, Steve Kesler, at keslergroup@gmail.com.
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Editor: we received this report from our friend, Mario Cavallaro, the Secretary of the Giarre Riviera Jonico Et-
nea’s Rotary Club International (District 2110 Sicilia-Malta).

Youthful Associationism and Training Processes

in the photograph from left to right - Marinella Tomarchio (Professor in General Peda-
gogy at the University of Catania) — Anna Arena (Giarre’s R.1.Club President) - Mario
Cateno Cavallaro (Giarre’s R.1. club Secretary and IFSR associate).

On May 11, 2012, in Riposto at the Grand Hotel Yachting Palace’s Hall, the Giarre Riviera Jonico Etnea’s Rotary Club
International held the conference on the Topic: “Youthfull Associationism and training processes”. Giarre’s R.I.Club
President, the attorney Anna Arena, opened the event with official greetings and ceremonial formalities. The
club’s prefect, Doct. Pietro Vinci; Marinella Tomarchio, Professor in General Pedagogy at the University of Catania
and Doct, and Mario Cateno Cavallaro, and Giarre’s R.l. club Secretary and IFSR associate held the Conference.

Professor Tomarchio illustrated the importance of Youthtful Associations to create the proper civil consciousness in
young people about an active citizenship and a heightened awareness of their own role in the society of the future.
Doct. Mario Cavallaro illustrated the Scouting’s principles whose purpose is to give the training to become “men
and women of tomorrow”, as were outlined more than one hundred years ago by the founder of the World Move-
ment, Sir Robert Baden Powell.

Rotary Club Giarre Riviera lonico-Etnea
Mario Cavallaro

Segretario 201 1/12

mobile: 3204391105
www.mario-cavallaro.redirect.it
Presidente 201 1/12 Anna Arena

WWw.rotarygiarre.org
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Thanks to Joe Grabill for putting these notes together and Brian for polishing them up a bit. The election was of the IFSR (not
InterAmerican) positions listed in the March Scouting Rotarian, and updated and corrected in this Newsletter.

Thanks again to Harold for the magnificent Nominating Committee job he did, and has done for years.

Congratulations Fred and Gang ... you were elected and take over effective | July!

Minutes of the Meeting

1. Invocation was done by President Brian D. Thiessen

2 Self Introductions proceeded for all those in attendance which
included among others those who signed in Bud and Jeanne Allison
(Texas -~ Past IFSR President), Steven I. Aloga, (Nigeria), Maged B. M.
Badawy (Egypt), David Barton (Australia - Chair of Asia Pacific
Region), Patrick Biluk (Canada), Holger Dybdahl (Denmark), Joe Grabill
(USa), David and Christine Judge (England - Past IFSR President),
Marcos Ricardo Klitzke (Brazil), Zdenek & Jarmila Michalek (Czech
Republic), Ray and Carol Paler (USA), Ranjan Rajavasan (Sri Lanka),
Katherine Shields (Australia)}, Rachaneewan Sirinawin {(Thailand), John
Sokol (USA), Carolyn and Brian Thiessen (California - President IFSR),
Harmonie Wong (Canada), Prof Yongvudh Vajaredel (Thailand).

3. Danish Jamboree 21-29 July - Holstebro. We will have an IFSR
booth at the upcoming Denmark Jamboree - interested folks who can
help were invited to contact President Brian and/or Holger Dybdahl.

4. Minutes of last meeting were discussed as shown in Scouting
Rotarian/Web site and Treasurer’s Report related to present solvency

and business activities

5. It was announced that there are 650+ Cliff Dochterman award
recipients - 1100+ active members of IFSR and 50+ nations now actively

represented.

6. Silver Wheel presented to Zdenek Michalek. IFSR presented IFSR’s
highest award for service to IFSR - the Silver Wheel - to Zdenek
Michalek of the (Czech Republic. Zdenek was a Scouter when Scouting
was illegal in his homeland - he taught Scouting skills and character
development when it was punishable by prison time. After the fall of
the Iron Curtain Zdenek was instrumental in redeveloping Scouting in
that area and then raising funds and building a $1 Million+ Scout
Center - dedicated to Czech and International Scouts - in the Czech
Republic and used also by the community. '
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7. Other Business items discussed:

* gtaffing IFSR booths. Members are encouraged to staff future
Exhibit areas including Intl. and World Jamborees as well as Rotary
Zone.meetings. Lists of upcoming areas are listed in Scouting

Rotarian.
}

* Membership Roster. There was lively discussion regarding
availability of the membership roster on the website, and suggestions
included password protecting the database, offering online specific
queries only, as well as a member's ability to "opt out" of a
directory. The present policy is intended to offer maximum member
privacy, and queries may be made directly of any officer or the
Executive Secretary directly. It was suggested that this continue to
be discussed with the incoming IFSR administration and leadership in
an effort to be as responsive as possible to the IFSR general

membership.

* Newsletter and Web Site. Members were encourages to submit
Photos of youth in action together with Rotarians - along with brief
narratives article for publication in the Scouting Rotarian and the

web site.

* WOSM Memorandum of Understanding. There was an extensive
discussion of the present and past positions of the World Organization
of Scouting Movements vis-a-vis IFSR. After strong lobbying, WOSM has
agreed to enter into a Consultative Memorandum of Understanding which
shall automatically renew in the absence of any action taken to
dissolve it - IFSR will be invited to participate in World Scout
Conferences, Regional Scout Conferences, etc. and WOSM to participate
with IFSR at IFSR events at Rotary Internaticnal Conferences, Zone
Institutes, etc. Final wording is in the hands of the attorneys. [Ed.

note: May God help us alll]

* Tt was estimated that 35 new members were added to the rolls
at this Convention and that 5 countries are either new to IFSR or have
their first active members now. It was suggested to the assembled
membership that recruiting is everyone’s job and that District
Conferences, PETS, and Zone Institutes are ideal recrulting ground.

* A suggestion was made to increase Scout/Gulde participation in
RI Conventions - in flag ceremonies and in the IFSR booth. While it
appears unanimously popular with our membership, it appears that RI
Board members and the RI staff in particular, do not yet endorse this
view as a whole - although it varies from RI President to President
depending on their Scouting/Guiding history.i
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Further discussion focused on opportunities for Scouts/Guides to work
hand in hand as volunteers together with Rotaractors and Interactors.
A member from the Sri Lankan contingent noted that some Governors
appear to suffer from an allergic reaction to Scouting, and after
hearty laughter, the consensus seemed to be that only continued strong
exposure can cure them of this malady - i.e. education to show them
that we are not in competition but complementary to New Generations

Avenue of Service.

8. Election of 2012-13 officers of IFSR. Joe Grabill made a
motion to approve the slate of Officers for the new year as .
recommended by IFSR’s Nominating Committee. The Motion was seconded
by R. Subrmanian. The voice vote was unanimous for approval and

election. )

David Judge made the Motion to Adjourn, and the membership affirmed it
by voice. '

Resgpectfully Submitted

Joa Grabill

Roseland Rotary District 6540
LaSalle Council RBSA

Certified as Minut7o the Annual Ceneral meeting

I - - d
— - L

1an D. Thiessen
President, International Fellowship of Scouting Rotarilans

Wayne Brock Named New Scout Chief Executive

For those of you who are not yet aware, The BSA National President has announced that "following an extensive
selection process, the Boy Scouts of America has named Wayne Brock its next Chief Scout Executive". Wayne has
been a good friend since the days | was Area President and he was the Scout Executive in Orlando. We ran together
in the mornings during the old Southeast Region meetings. He is also a former Rotarian. Harold Friend

ADDRESSES IFSR INTERAMERICAN REGION MEETING

BSA's Chief Scout Executive elect Wayne Brock joined the InterAmerican Region annual general meeting (under the
leadership of regional Chair Phil Pfeffer) in Orlando on 1 June. Past IFSR President Harold Friend had invited
Wayne to attend and share his vision.

CSE elect Wayne discussed the challenges and opportunities of membership growth in this new Century. Wayne
is a former Rotarian but his current position does not allow him to be a member of any one service organization -

although he spoke with familiarity of the 4 Way Test, Interact, Rotaract, youth exchange, etc.
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With help from Rotary Clubs and other community organizations, we can regenerate the enthusiasm and support
for new Scouting and Venturing and Sea Scouting units throughout BSA, he said. CSE Elect Wayne also strongly
thanked those present - members from all over the Region including several IFSR Silver Antelope members - for
their consistently strong support for Scouting within Rotary and encouraging Scouts and Venturers and Sea Scouts
to participate in Rotary programs.

Worldinfo—News From World Scouting

WorldInfo is another source of Scouting activities and information worldwide which you will find particularly inter-
esting if you are a key member of a Scout organization at a national level, or if you have been elected or appointed
to a position in which you serve Scouting at a world or regional level, or you are a key stakeholder or partner for
World Scouting. You can find them on the net. Here are a couple of their latest articles in brief. The first one is
from Czechoslovakia and the second from Jordon.

Skautskeé stoleti — Generations in dialogue

Youth can be a tremendous source of energy, creativity and values that can shape a better future. This strong belief
was the basic foundation for the World Scout Committee to have chosen Youth for Change as one of its 4 key areas
of work until 2014. But to benefit from the valuable input from youth demands that there is healthy, open and
fruitful dialogue between different generations. A dialogue from which all parts involved may benefit from. This is

why it is crucial to create opportunities to put generations in dialogue.

Scouting Enhances Healthy Habits in schools

Ahmed came back from school shouting out to his mother and telling her that he has got a certificate of apprecia-
tion and was honoured with an award at school. When she looked at the award, she found the fleur-de-lis symbol
on it. Although the mother very well knew that this emblem referred to Scouting, she desired to know more about
the experiences of her son in winning this award. The young boy told his mother that the Scout group in the school
had organised a campaign for increasing awareness of sanitation and especially washing hands before meals to
protect us against many diseases. He told his mother that he was now not only very keen himself to wash his hands
each time before eating during the breaks at school, and that he has also managed to convince 15 of his school
mates to do so. As a result, the Scout group in the school had granted Ahmed this award and the certificate for his
valuable contribution in the campaign. The mother was so pleased with this experience of her son that she made a

post
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Dochterman Awarad

Editor: we enjoy including pictures and information of folks who are presented this award. Please send them to
us when you have them. We will include them when we can.

Photo (on the left) : Ross Hallett
L = (Vice-Chair, Canada) making the
fo o AT in ol pumrernes presentation to Linda Perras of
- ATpe— the St Albert Saint City Rotary
ied BETTLE FRIEARASIF Club in Alberta. President Don

Vaugeois assisting.

™ e TR
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Photo (below) Award presenta-
tion to John Fulerton Scout Ex-
ecutive Long Beach area council
and Long Beach Rotary Interact
Chair.
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Philmont Training Promoting More Rotary Involvement in Scouting

BSA is putting on a Relationships conference at Philmont (New Mexico mountains) first week in August and Scout-
ing Rotarians from Canada and the US are invited to also come with hands on training in how we can get Rotary

Clubs more involved in making the connections grow. Urge you and every interested Rotarian in Canada (and US)

to participate. Contact Philmont for information.

Coming Events

21-29 July — JAMBOREE DENMARK 2012 (Holstebro, Denmark)

IFSR members urged to join what may be Scouting/Guiding’s largest world encampment ever!!!

Brownies/Cub Scouts ages 6-10 are WELCOME as well as older Scouts/Guides-- join over 35,000 Scouts at the
JAMBOREE DENMARK. There will be age appropriate activities for scouts and Guides of each age group -- with 5
different sub camps for Scouts and Guides plus FLEXICAMP for volunteer workers, parents, former scouts and

guides and anyone else willing to experience a Jamboree for the full period. Plan your IFSR Family’s summer vaca-
tion around this Jamboree with all ages welcome!

Check www.jamboreedenmark2012.dk for registration and information... WE ARE ALSO LOOKING FOR IFSR MEM-
BERS TO SET UP AND STAFF AN IFSR BOOTH at this Jamboree. Contact President Fred Brenner at bre-

necol@zoominternet.net if you can help with the booth. For more information about the JAMBOREE DENMARK
2012 -- contact President Fred Brenner.




Zones & Zones Institutes 2012-13 May 2012

ZONE INSTITUTE DATES/LOCATIONS/OTHER EVENTS SECOND HALF 2012

IFSR Members are needed to staff Exhibits at each of these Zone
Institutes - PLEASE contact InterAmerican Region Chair Phil Pfeffer -
{(philépfeffer _org) for Interamerican Region and IFSR President-Elect
Fred Brenner (brenscol@zoominternet.net) for other Regilions or IFSR Past
President/International Commigsioner Brian D. Thiessen at
BDTAlamo@Pacbell .net i1f vou can wvolunteer to set up and organize staff
of an IFSR booth at these Institutes

Date Zone (s} Location RI Director
July
20-22 30A (Africa) Livingstone, Zambia Owori
**21-29 DENMARK JAMBOREE Holstebro, Denmark
August
31 Aug - 2 Sep 15, 16 Sundavail, Sweden Asebol
September
6-10 22, 23A Victoria, Espirito Santo, Brazil Antiorio
7- 9 21B, 27 Qverland Park, Kansas Smallwood
14-16 28, 29 Mackinac Island, Michigan Demaray
21-23 33 & 34 Hilton Head, South Carolina SMARGE
October
4- 7 30, 31 Huntsville, Alabama Schuppert
4- 7 23B, 23C Punta del Este, Uruguay Antiorio
12-14 7B Invercargill, New Zealand Boag
12-14 9, 1i0a Yeosu, Korea Park
18-20 24, 32 Vancouver, British Colombia Styles
_ Westin, Bayshore
18-20 21a San Andres Island, Colombia Salazar
November
9-10 25, 26 Lake Tahoe, California Ken Boyd
Inn at Sguaw Creek .
10-11 11-14, 17-1%9 Amgterdam, Netherlands Knyff, Jagger,
Peiper, Chateigner
16-18 6B, 7A, 10B RKuala Lumpur, Malaysia Mehta
16-18 20B Izmir, Turkey Owori
24-25 4, 5, 6a Hyderabad, India Das
28-29 1, 2, 3 Tokyo, Japan Matsumiva
30-2 Dec 8 Adelaide, Australia Boag

*%*]late Jul 2013 BSA NATIONAL JAMBOREE- SUMMIT SCOUT RESERVATION

Rot-IFSR\Zones\Institutes\Locations-12-13 5
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